
 
 
In response to our question, the Department's Office of General Counsel advises 
that under the provision of Code of Ala.1975, Section 31-9-16, pharmacists who 
volunteer through the Department of Public Health as a Public Health Pharmacist 
Volunteer , during the declared emergency,  will be immune from civil liability during 
the time they are in volunteer status as long as their actions conform to professional 
and legal standards. Wanton and willful misconduct, gross negligence or bad faith, 
however,  will not be covered under the immunity statute. 
  

 
 


